ARMY HEALTH SERVICES HISTORICAL RESEARCH GROUP

Chairperson’s Annual Report
.    07 December 2009

Introduction:

This is the third Annual Report of the  RAAMC History Group in South Australia.

The Group was formed in 2007 by the Rep Hon Col RAAMC to provide a forum for documenting RAAMC History in South Australia.

As in the previous two Calendar years monthly meetings were held during 2009 on the third Tuesday of each month at the Naval Military and Air Force Club of SA (Inc) 

The standard format of the meetings has been:


Meeting
1800  to 1915


Dinner

1930 to 2100

Attendees:

The meetings have been particularly well attended this year.
 On one occasion  thirteen (13) members were present.

Major Rick Melbourne joined the Committee in December 2008.

During the year the following individuals remained Rural and Country Members of the Committee:


Col

R F Carter 


Col

P D Byrne


Lt Col

John Shepherd

Meeting Schedule:

During Calendar 2009 the History Meeting conflicted with Clinical Meetings at Keswick on several occasions.  Consequently, this year  the monthly meetings were held on the third Tuesday of each calendar month, excepting January (Holidays).

In 2010 the  monthly meetings will be held on the FIRST Tuesday of each calendar month.
Annual General Meeting. 
The Group has decided to hold an Annual General Meeting in December each year to elect officers and to invite partners to dinner afterwards.

This format will  be adopted routinely.

Offices:

The following roles were adopted at the last AGM on the 11th December 2008:


Chair


Col  B L Perks


Vice Chair

Col M Jelly


Minute Secretary
Col S Cameron


Treasurer

Col A Summers

Two new positions are offered on the Committee next year (CY2010):

  1: Membership Officer  (to help source interested persons for special projects)

  2:  Social Officer  (to organise loose ends)

Minutes:

The Minutes for each Meeting since September 2006 have been put into a Minute file maintained by the Minute Secretary.

At each subsequent Meeting the Minutes of the previous Meeting are formally adopted and signed by the Chair.

After the last AGM the Minute Secretary has provided a copy of the complete Minutes to AMOSA for archiving.

Again this year the Minutes have been loaded onto the RAAMC.com.au website for national promulgation.

Business conducted during 2009:

The Minutes of every Meeting are available on the website and reflect the issues dealt with during the Calendar year.

In this Report no attempt is made to list the issues addressed.

Suffice to say that steady progress was made during the year to achieve the goals set during initial Meetings and the three subsequent Work Shops.

In Summary:  Some progress has been achieved again this year  but a great deal more needs to be done to make the Group a long term viable proposition.

Dinners:

Much of the group’s benefit revolves around the lively eclectic conversational topics covered during the post meeting dinner.  
 This provides the ‘glue’ that makes the group convivial and co-operative.

The dinner conversation often provides a springboard  for future agenda items.
Strategic Planning Meeting:

An Annual Strategic Planning Meeting has again been scheduled during the winter months.

The first Strategic Planning Meeting was held at Keswick Barracks on 29th July 2007.

The second Strategic Planning Meeting was held at Keswick Barracks on  13th July 2008.

The third Strategic Planning Meeting was held at Keswick Barracks on 12th July 2009.

It is planned to hold a Meeting to develop strategy on an annual basis.

Working Group at 3HSB:

Some progress has been made in the workroom at 3HSB.

Much more work needs to be done to catalogue the  contents before the next workshop.
Invited Guests:

From time to time visitors have been invited to attend meetings to brief the Committee on various 

history matters usually pertaining to particular family military histories or special interests.

This year we have enjoyed the presentations of several invited guests.
Association with AMOSA:

As reported in the Chairperson’s Annual Report in December 2007,the formalised Agreement was put in place in late Calendar 2007.

During Calendar 2009 the arrangement between AMOSA and our History Group has again served our purposes:    we focused on History matters  (not organisational and money matters).
A copy of the Memorandum of Understanding has been placed in the Minute book for ongoing reference.
Website:

The RAAMC.com.au website established by the Webmaster Maj J Straskye has been an enormous  success.

The range of activities co-ordinated by the webmaster is increasing monthly and has been largely responsible for bringing the “old and bold” of the Corps and its former Units together in one place for promulgation of issues relating to contacts, reunions, history etc.
As previously mentioned all the Minutes of our Group are available on this website for National viewing.

RAAMC Family Contacts:

Contacts with prominent RAAMC SA based families continues to progress slowly.
Success varies depending on persistence of the Committee members and the degree of involvement of family members in their family military history.  One of the particular successes this year was the complete copy of John Davis’s record of 2/8 Field Ambulance.

RAAMC Units: 
Much progress has been made during the Calendar year by various individuals working on the nominal rolls of previous RAAMC SA based Units.

Col Peter Byrne has again been particularly helpful in this regard.
Honour Boards:
Previously located Honour Boards still need to be updated. 

During Calendar 2010 greater emphasis needs to be placed on gathering the accurate information required to update existing Honour Boards (where applicable) and to create new Honour Boards where they do not currently exist.

Photography of existing Honour Boards  still needs to be completed.

Treasurer’s Report:
The  Minutes reflect that on most occasions  a written Report was presented to each Meeting.

Funds have been contributed during the Calendar year using a new subscription form.  The funds held now more adequately reflect our ongoing purpose.

A further subscription drive will occur annually just before the end of tax year to maximise deductibility.

There is no intention to provide a Budget or have an Audit until the funding arrangements justify the time and expense.

Correspondence:

Most communication for the Group occurs by Group distributed emails.

Very little correspondence ‘In or Out’ is recorded.

Appreciations:
As Chairperson I personally want to thank all the Committee members for their commitment, attendance, contributions and lively conversation during 2009.

In particular I would like to record my appreciation of the contribution made by the 

Minute Secretary, Col Scott Cameron during the year. An unenviable task.

It is important to record the assistance my wife, Johanna Perks, has provided me with a broad range of secretarial services over the past several years.  Thank you Johanna.  Greatly appreciated.
Future:

I am confident that we, as a Group, have now developed a solid base that will take the History Group forward for the foreseeable future.

Report:

As Chairperson, I request, that this Report be tabled at the AGM on Tuesday 15th December 2009 and subject to ratification at that Meeting be accepted as the Chairperson’s Report for 2009.
I further request that it form part of the Minutes of that Meeting.

Standing Down:

It is my intention to stand down as Chair at this meeting to allow new people and ideas to drive the Committee Agenda into the future.  I will remain an active participant in the group and probably focus on special interests.

Original Vision:
It was my original vision as Rep Hon Col RAAMC to create a History Group in South Australia to advance regional  RAAMC history matters.

It has been the group’s intended and obvious benefit that the Corps knowledge shared by the participants is active and accessible in one place.

Given that the Adaptive Army is moving towards asymmetric warfare it could well be that when the focus swings back to more conventional warfare, as it inevitably will eventually, that the Corps knowledge will be again required.

 We will have to relearn ‘how it was done in the past’.
Having some of that corporate knowledge in this group could prove to be prescient.

PAULATIM
Colonel  B L Perks   (Rtd)  RFD
Chair AHSHRG  2006 – 2009

Rep Hon Col  RAAMC  2007 -- 2009

